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¶ Pictured on the Cover (clockwise from the top): 

1. Memorial Junior School invited the Hanover Township Senior 

Citizens Club to a luncheon and a preview performance of their 

spring musical, Grease on March 20, 2013.   

2. The Memorial Junior School Student Council/Community Service 

Club recently organized a collection of school supplies for stu-

dents from the New Jersey shore area impacted by Hurricane 

Sandy.  More than 40 boxes filled with items such as book bags, 

binders, pens, pencils, erasers, folders, and notebooks were pack-

aged up and delivered to The Lavallette Elementary School in 

Lavallette.  In addition, a monetary donation of over $500 was 

given to the school to purchase materials necessary for working 

classrooms.  The school supply donations will be especially help-

ful to those students who have been displaced due to the storm. 

Our students and staff sincerely hope that this small gesture of 

assistance will help the Lavallette Elementary School community 

to resume their educational activities and goals.  We wish them 

hope, faith, and success as they recover and rebuild. 

3. During the "Week of Respect" students at Salem Drive School par-

ticipated in various character education based activities. This 

activity entitled "Arms Around SDS" featured all students and staff 

from Salem Drive School. Together, they formed a circle in the 

front of the school and held a golden ribbon symbolizing the 

"Golden Rule". The main focus was to emphasize the importance of 

keeping respect in the school community and keeping bullying out. 

As they held the ribbon all participants recited the school-wide 

anti-bullying pledge followed by the school song. 

4. Hanover Township School Age Child Care staff and students at 

Bee Meadow School collected over 150 non-perishable food items 

and donated 

them to the 

Market Street 

Mission. The 

students creat-

ed a giant post-

er to track their 

donations, and 

once they 

reached their 

goal, enjoyed a 

special party to 

celebrate their 

good work! 

 

The arts, athletics, academics, and community service projects are all represented in this latest edition of the "Excellence in Our 

Schools" newsletter.  Providing students with a comprehensive educational program and with opportunities to grow, learn, and suc-

ceed is at the heart of what our teachers do every day. The events captured in these pages remind us of our purpose, depict the val-

ue in what we do, and continue to demonstrate that when faculty, staff, students, and parents join together we are truly "A Commu-

nity That Inspires Excellence."  As always, thank you for your ongoing support of our great public schools. 

 

          Scott R. Pepper, Superintendent of Schools   
 

 

Editor:  Donna Majdosz, Executive Assistant to the Superintendent 
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Student and Staff Activities, Accomplishments and Recognitions 

A Message From the Superintendent 

EXCELLENCE IN OUR SCHOOLS  

 

 

  

We have some very artistically talented students in our schools.  Some of their artwork is on display 
at the Board of Education office.  7 of our students won the MCCEA Poster Contest.  A sample of 
our studentsõ artwork will be on display at the Whippanong Library art show this spring.  Pictured is 
òStill Life in Penciló by a 4th grade student in Bee Meadow School. 

Students at Salem Drive School participated in an online mock election specifically 
tailored for students. Students were introduced to the importance of voting, and had 
the opportunity to cast their votes for the next President of the United States. Re-
sults were posted online, and students could see the national results of participat-
ing schools as well as our school results. Pictured with Mr. Cashen is a 4th grader. 

Mountview Road School 4th graders began their journey as New Jersey experts on November 
16! They were entertained by Michele Van Allen and her show, Welcome to New Jersey. 
Students learned more about our proud state, including its geography, native settlers, at-
tractions, and many other fun facts. Students were engaged with a lively game show and 
walked away with more knowledge and excitement to learn more. 
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¶ The girls 

champion-

ship soccer 

team was 

recognized at 

a Board of 

Education 

meeting for 

their third 

consecutive 

champion-

ship. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ The boys championship soccer team was recognized at a 

Board of Education meeting for their undefeated season. 
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Student and Staff Activities, Accomplishments and Recognitions 

¶ On March 1, 2013, Salem Drive School hosted Friends of 

Salem Drive Day sponsored by Student Council. This day 

gave 5th grade students the opportunity to bring two guests 

of their choice along with any Salem Drive School siblings 

to eat lunch in the cafeteria and play the game called 

"Name that Tune". Along with leading the way for "Name 

that Tune", Mr. Pomel worked closely with the other Stu-

dent Council Advisors, Mrs. Serido and Mrs. Carey to help 

make the event a success. The PTA also helped with vari-

ous volunteers and provided desserts to be enjoyed by all. 

The remaining student council members served as chaper-

ons to welcome our guests. It was great to see so many 

families come together. 

Christopher Cerf, Commissioner of Education, Bari Erlichson, Chief Performance Officer, 
and Tracey Severns, Chief Academic Officer, of the New Jersey Department of Education 
visited  Memorial Junior School on March 8, 2013, to speak to the Morris County Associa-
tion of School Administrators regarding Department of Education initiatives. 

Memorial Junior School students in Ms. Monacelliõs French classes had a Mardi Gras party.  
They wore beads and some very elaborately decorated masks.  It looks like everyone had fun. 

Memorial Junior School held its annual òCaring and Sharingó program on December 21.  
Preschoolers from Collinsville Child Care Center in Morristown were bussed to MJS where 
they were entertained by the band and choir, and then each child was presented with a 
holiday gift. 


